
From The Interim Rector          By The Reverend Edward O. Miller, Jr. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

After all the excitement of a wonderful Stable Tour weekend, we move to a new month.  Although June often seems 

to mark the beginning of a slower pace for the summer, this month is also a time of important activity. Our primary 

goal for the year is to prepare you for the next era of ministry with a new Rector. The Discernment Committee is 

working deliberately and thoughtfully sustained by the prayer we all say together each Sunday. They will present an 

update on their process at a Forum on Sunday, June 23, between the 8:00 and 10:30 am services. I hope you will stay 

after the early service or come early for the later service to hear from the committee and to ask questions. 

 

During the summer, the Vestry and I will be planning for the fall and exploring ways to refine our efforts to be as 

effective as possible in leading the lively collaboration of volunteers and staff. I notice enthusiasm and dedication every 

day, and we seek to translate that energy into opportunities for newcomers and long-standing members to be engaged 

more deeply in the congregation.  

 

The Vestry voted at the May meeting to elect Melissa Neal as our Delegate to Diocesan Convention and our Region 

and Becky Hoecker as the Alternate Delegate. We are grateful to them for serving in these important roles. 

 

The other day, I received Mission Vouchers for the young people who were Confirmed on May 12. These vouchers are 

to be used before their 19th birthday to support mission experiences. The vouchers represent the interest in the 

people of the entire Diocese in the activities of our youth. 

 

I plan to be away on two Sundays in June for weddings. I’m grateful to Jim Hammond for leading worship in my 

absence, and I am thankful daily for his friendship and wise counsel. The two Sundays I expect to be here are important 

because they direct us to the foundation of so much that defines us.  

 

June 9, is Pentecost with the celebration of the presence of the Holy Spirit. It is the custom here for you to wear red 

to match the red on the altar. It is also the custom of the church to view this day, one of the seven feast days of the 

church year, as a time to renew our commitment to the mission of the church.  

 

June 16, is Trinity Sunday, the only one of the seven feast days devoted to a doctrine. It is our special privilege to focus 

on the meaning of the day in the context of the name of our 

congregation. It is a Sunday to renew our commitment to the 

mission of the church through this particular church.  

 

I look forward to June with you. 

 

Faithfully, 

 
The Reverend Edward O. Miller, Jr. 
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   Hunt Country Stable Tour in Pictures 

    The Cathedral Brass 

Over $53,000 raised for  

outreach projects! 

 AMAZING DAY 
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       Photos courtesy of Stephanie & Schuyler Knapp, Melissa Neal and The Rev. Ed Miller                                                         

 Thanks to our many volunteers, and a special thanks to our very 

own Kat Gemmer, the Chair of this years 60th Stable Tour. 
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Outdoor Sanctuary Picnics                   by Stephanie Knapp 

SAVE THE DATES - SUMMER PICNICS 

 

Mark your calendars - summer picnics at the Outdoor Sanctuary are coming soon. 

Wednesday, June 12 - Outdoor Sanctuary Committee 

July TBD 

Wednesday, August 7 - The Vestry 

Wednesday, September 11 - Parish Life Committee 

 

 

  

The hosts will provide the burgers, hot dogs, veggie burgers and drinks.   

Guests are asked to please contribute  something to share.  Suggestions   

 include salad, dessert, side dishes.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invite your friends and neighbors - this is a community event.  Picnics will begin at 6 PM at the Council Ring, with 

fellowship for about an hour, followed by a service of Evening Prayer or Compline at the Outdoor Chapel. 
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CMSP’s Summer Camps            by Martha Cotter Executive Director                                                                                              

JUNE 2019  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Chamber Music &  Orchestra Camp 2019  

Monday June 17th - Friday June 21st  

1pm to 5pm at Trinity Church, Upperville  

for intermediate and advanced students  

 Chamber music coaching sessions  

 Chamber Orchestra featuring music from the award winning movie, Bohemian Rhapsody 

 Soccer 

Come for a week filled with great music, fun, and games!  

Concluding with a final concert on Friday June 21st at 4:00 pm  

Hurry! Enrollment is limited- Registration deadline is June 5th  

Cost for the week is $300. Some financial assistance is available.  

Register online at: piedmontmusic.org  

Information or Questions?  

Speak with your teacher or call 540-592-3040 or email: Piedmontmusic@aol.com  

 

Creative Story Time with Music  

Monday June 24th-Friday June 28th 10:am-noon 

Stewardship 2019 
 

This year’s 60th anniversary Hunt Country Stable Tour is a vivid demonstration of Stewardship.  In fact, it could be 

called the “Hunt Country Stewardship Tour”, since it opens to the public privately-owned Hunt Country farms and 

other properties lovingly maintained by owners committed to protecting and enhancing the beauty of their land, 

buildings and animals.  Of course, these owners have been blessed with resources that enable them to accomplish 

this stewardship.  But, through the Stable Tour, they share their blessings with others in the community.  The end 

result will be more resources for the beneficiaries of  Trinity’s outreach programs. 

 

The effort required for this stewardship is considerable.  Just counting parishioners involved in greeting and        

directing visitors at the 12 properties on this year’s Tour, more than 60 people will have dedicated all or part of 

their weekend to assist this effort.  And there are many others working “behind the scenes”, who will have       

contributed many hours prior to and during the Tour, to prepare for and carry out the event. 

 

We sometimes forget that “stewardship” involves more than just money.  While the Stable Tour requires financial 

support to organize and operate, that support comes from parishioners and others who specifically designate their 

contributions as being for the Stable Tour.  Ticket and merchandise sales provide additional support.  The event is, 

therefore, self-sustaining; it does not utilize contributions made to fulfill pledges or to support the church itself.  

 

We are grateful for this support.  Thank you to the parishioners, property-owners and managers, and others, who 

have contributed to making this year’s Tour a great stewardship success. 

  

Stewardship                                                                     by Hurst Groves 
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 Parish Life Event                                    by Martha Williamson 

Please join us on Trinity Sunday June 16th, after the 10:30 service, for a BBQ with       

Live Music in the Bishop’s Garden to celebrate Father’s Day and Newcomers. 
  

GENESIS  
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Serving in July 2019                                             by Betsy Crenshaw      

If you are unable to serve on your scheduled day, please find someone to trade with.   

Please remember to notify the church office of any changes.  Thank you. 

 

   July 7 July 14 July 21 July 28   

Altar Guild   
June 30 - July 31 Walta Warren, Elizabeth Courts,   

Bunny Shick, Shannon Stimson   

  

 

Flower Guild Carolyn Smith 

Mary MacDonnell 

Alix Coolidge 

Mark Thompson 

Jeanne Hayduk 

Josefina Hooker 

 Anne Coyner 

Barbara Augenblick 

Sally Fletcher 

Becky Hoecker 

Cindy Mullett 

Cathy Boswell 

Johanna Jackson 

Alex Woodson 

Valerie Dove 
Beth Gibbens 
Susan Grayson 
Kelly Johnson 
Lynn Wiley 
Joan Eliot 

  

Stephanie Bates 

 Sarah Ellison 

Brooke Myatt 

Nicky Perry 

 LeighO Wood 

 Sheila Harrell 

  

  

Memorial Flowers 

 

         

  

           8:00 a.m. Service:  Holy Eucharist Rite 1 

Chalice Lewis Martin Ellen Hall Carol Miller Walta Warren   

Lector Cheri Martin Kelly Johnson Jolly de Give Greg Ellison   

Ushers Nicky Perry 

Walta Warren 
Debbie Gerbich 

Jeff Millington 
Robert Bonnie 

John Miller 
Holly & Chuck Bimba   

Healing Ministry Cheri Martin 
Walta Warren 

        

Coffee Hour           
  

           10:30 a.m. Service: Holy Eucharist Rite 2 

Chalice Ed Moore 
Johanna Jackson 

Randy Mullett 

Arch Randolph 
Sheryl Mazzatenta 

Ginny Fluet 
Gina Hammond 

Gray Coyner 
  

Lectors Ginny Fluet 

Sandra Markus 
Becky Hoecker 

Joe Fluet 
Margaret Hilliard 

Bucky Slater 
Joe Markus 

Page Gravely 
  

Ushers Anne Coyner 

Stanley Dees 
Jessica Diday 

Sandy Diday 
Jim Gemmer 

Walt & Weston Hasser 
The Benefield Family   

Healing Ministers Joe Fluet 

Michael Scholes 
Melissa Neal 

Sheryl Mazzatenta 
Jerry Eisley 

Ginny Fluet 

Joe Fluet 

Melissa Neal 
  

Ambassadors Carolyn Smith Martha Williamson Walt Hasser Jessica Diday    

Coffee Hour The Putnam Family         



The Diocese of Virginia 

The Rt. Rev. Susan E. Goff,  

The Rt. Rev. Robert Ihloff 

Bishops of Virginia 
 

Clergy & Staff 

The Rev. Edward O. Miller Jr., Interim Rector  
Christian Myers, Director of Music Ministry 

Di Demaree, Parish Administrator 

Betsy Crenshaw, Administrative Assistant 
Richard McPherson, Organist 

Mary Deppa, Bookkeeper 

Tommy Breeden, Sexton 
Angela Lake, Housekeeper 

 

Officers & Vestry 

Jim Hoecker, Senior Warden 

Sanford Diday, Junior Warden 

Gina Hammond, Treasurer 

Jolly de Give, Registrar 

 

Class of 2019 

Sanford Diday, Jim Hoecker, 

Elisabeth Troye Plaskitt, Martha Williamson 

 

Class of 2020 

Paul Coyer, Kat Gemmer,  

Johanna Jackson, Melissa Neal 

 

Class of 2021 

Barbara Augenblick, Louise Crane, Joe Fluet, 

Hurst Groves 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

#trinityupperville 

www.trinityupperville.org 

Articles for the July-Aug 2019 issue of “Genesis” are due  

June 18, 2019 

9108 John Mosby Highway 

P.O. Box 127,  Upperville, VA 20185 
 

Phone: 540-592-3343 

Fax: 540-592-3408 

E-mail: info@trinityupperville.org 

www.trinityupperville.org 

 
Important Upcoming Dates  

June 3 - Church Office Closed 

June 9 - Pentecost Sunday 

June 10 - 6:30pm Vestry Meeting 

June 11 - 6:15pm Finance Meeting 

June 12 - 6:00pm Church Picnic– Outdoor Sanctuary  

June 15 - 8:00am Men’s Breakfast 

June 16 - Trinity Sunday followed by BBQ & Live Band 

June 17 - 6:30pm Vestry Meeting 

June 17 thru 21 - 1:00pm - 5:00pm CMSP’s Summer Chamber  

                             Music & Orchestra Camp 

June 19 - 11:00am - 4:00pm Fauquier/Loudoun Garden Club 

June 23 - 9:15am - Discernment Forum  

June 24 thru 28 - 10:00am - noon CMSP’s Creative Story Telling 

                             with Music 

 

 


